



Sacred Heart of Jesus Council 7557 Broussard, Louisiana



Meeting: July 12, 2021 Location: Jarrell Hall (St. Cecilia Gym) Rosary: 6:15 pm Meal– after rosary, Meeting- 7:00pm

Supreme Knight
Patrick Kelly
State Deputy
George Martin
Chaplain
Fr. Michael Delcambre
Grand Knight
Scott Boudreaux
Deputy Grand Knight
John Tilly
Chancellor
Andre Serio

Andre Serio

Recorder

Michael Rando

Financial Secretary

Paul Gisclair

Treasurer

Kenny Boudreaux

Lecturer

Pat Daly

Advocate

Michael Malagarie

Warden

Walter Duhon

Guards

Peter Ballew

Supreme Website www.kofc.org State Website www.louisianakc.org Council Website www.kc7557.com Follow on Facebook kofc 7557

Zachary Ballew Trustees

Michael Gerald-1

Voorhies Short-2 Glenn Ray-3

Grand Knight's email address: scottboudreaux@ bellsouth.net Cell Phone: 337-380 -2688



July

- 11 Donut Sunday
- 12 Business Meeting
- 19 4th Degree Installation
- 26 Officer's Meeting PLC 6:00 p.m.

THIS MONTH'S CHALLENGE-JULY 2021

Jesus summoned the Twelve and began to send them out two by two and gave them authority over unclean spirits. He instructed them to take nothing for the journey but a walking stick — no food, no sack, no money in their belts. (Gospel for July 11, Mk 6:7-8)

Jesus sends his disciples out on their mission with few provisions. It would be unthinkable for us today to take a trip without carrying cash or a credit card, making lodging arrangements or packing a suitcase. What are we to make of Christ's instructions, and how do they relate to our own baptismal mission? I offer two thoughts. First, we must trust that God will provide for our needs as we carry out his work. Second, we must not be encumbered by "excess baggage" — anything in our lives that can hold us back from carrying out God's will.

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: This month, I challenge you to spend an hour each week in Eucharistic adoration, reflecting on relying on God alone and becoming detached from the things of this world. Second, I challenge you to work with your pastor to implement the Faith in Action Holy Hour program.

Questions for Reflection: Are you aware that Jesus is sending you on a mission in the world? Do you truly trust God to provide for your needs along the way? What "baggage" are you carrying that is holding you back from fulfilling God's mission for you?

St. Cecilia Beautification Day



St. Cecilia will be hosting its annual Beautification Day on August 7th from 7:00 am to 12:00 pm. This year's focus will be on pressure washing and minor sprucing up of campus. Any Brother Knights are welcome to lend a helping hand

In Solidarity With Our Priests

to our school. Please bring pressure washers, hoses, and gardening tools. Thanks in advance to all the Knights that give back to St. Cecilia.

KC of the Month

This month's Knight of the Month is no stranger to Sacred Heart Church and our Council. Since his arrival, he has challenged the entire community to become better Catholics. He has supported our Council through his presence at our meetings and installations. He also encourages the principles of Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism that are dear to our council. His guidance is always Christ-centered and we are blessed to have him as our spiritual leader. Please help me to congratulate this month's Knight of the Month, **Fr. Michael Delcambre.**

Family of the Month

This month's Family of the Month are not strangers to Sacred Heart Church and our Council. She is the Vice-President of the Ladies Auxiliary and he is a very active brother knight. Both have served and are serving our parish as lectors and Eucharistic ministers. Both were instrumental with the installation banquets this year. Their service does not end there. They have volunteered at the Carmelite monastery, the Retreat Center, and can be found annually manning the bank for the Broussard Community Fair. Their devotion to our council and church is noticed by many and appreciated immensely. Please help me to congratulate this month's Family of the Month, Vickie and Barry Boutte.

The Sacred Heart Ladies Auxiliary would like to invite the wives and daughters of the KC's to our annual Mother's/Daughters July meeting. It will be on July 12th at 6:30pm in the PLC. Our meeting will be very short, then we will have pizza and play pokeno for a prize. Please email or call Laurie Malagarie, by July 8th, if you would like to attend, since we are trying to get a headcount to know how much pizza to order. Email lmalagarie@globalvessel.com or phone 337-278-8232. Hope to see some new faces!



We are still looking for new members to join the Knights. If you know of someone, give them a form 100 or online at KofC.org/JoinUs Contact John Tilly

Happy Birthday Brothers

Kenneth Grange	r Lucas Ledoux	Barry Boutte	Byron Hebert	Perry Ste. Marie
Cory Montet	Gary Caffey	Matthew Miller	Andre Serio	Kenny McIntyre
James Rogers, Jr.	Kevin Ardoin	Lee Martin, Jr.	Rev. Ryszard Zawadzki	Jake Etcheverria
Todd Fuselier	Tyler Trahan	Ray Gary	Guy Romero	Robert Callais
Barry Levet, MD	Kenny Inzerella	Ron McCarthy	Steve Nezat	